
 

 

 

 

 

NOTICE: 050/2023/24 

NOTICE IN TERMS OF SECTION 116(3) OF THE LOCAL GOVERNMENT: MUNICIPAL FINANCE 
MANAGEMENT ACT, 2003 (ACT 56 OF 2003) FOR THE EXTENSION OF PROFESSIONAL FEES BEYOND 

20% FOR MAKGERU-SCHOONOORD BWS PROJECT – 2023/24 (GSDM07/08/2005). 

Notice is hereby given in terms of Section 116(3) (a) and (b) of the Local Government Municipal 
Finance Management Act, 2003 (Act 56 of 2003) that it is the intention of the Sekhukhune District 
Municipality to extend the professional fees beyond 20% for Makgeru-Schoonoord BWS project. 

Contract No: GSDM07/08/2005 

Council Resolution: OC 05/01/24 

Consultant: Aphane Consulting 

Reasons for the proposed extension: due to several delays caused by community unrest and also 
procurement of materials resulting in slow progress on the project and in some instance led to 
stoppage of work, the project could not be completed on the stipulated time. Such delays has led to 
several extensions on the project which necessitated also the extensions of supervision costs for the 
professional service provider (consultant). The project is currently at 95% completion and it is being 
implemented as per the original scope. It is in the best interest for the municipality to proceed with 
the current service provider to provide supervision on the remaining scope of work to achieve 
practical completion on the project. 

It is therefore not practical or cost effective for Sekhukhune District Municipality to appoint a new 
service provider for what is merely a continuation of the ongoing project. 

Notice is hereby further given in terms of Section 21 and 21A of the Local Government: Municipal 
Systems Act, 2000 (Act 32 of 2000) that the local community and interested/affected parties are 
invited to submit comments or representations to the Municipality in respect of the above, such 
comments or representations must be received within 14 days of advertisement via electronic mail 
to the e-mail address provided below, or be delivered to the undersigned to the mailing address 
provided hereunder. Persons who are physically disabled or who cannot read or write but wish to 
participate in the process, may come during office hours to the Municipal Offices, Supply Chain 
Department, Corner Chris Wiid and Van Riebbeeck Street, Bareki Mall, Groblersdal, where a staff 
member will assist that person to transcribe that person’s comments or representations. 

Comments and/or representations must be submitted to the following e-mail address: 
masemolav@sekhukhune.gov.za  , with the subject line entitled “OC05/01/24 COMMENTS ON 
NOTICE OF EXTENSION OF PROFESSIONAL FEES BEYOND 20% FOR MAKGERU-SCHOONOORD BWS 
PROJECT (GSDM07/08/2005)”. 

The closing date and time for the submission of representations and/or comments must be received 
within 14 days of advertisement which will be Tuesday 19th of March 2024 at 12:00. No comments 
or representations received after this time and date will be considered. 
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All enquiries regarding this intent can be directed to the following Official: 

Voster Masemola, Manager SCM: E-mail: masemolav@sekhukhune.gov.za   Contact: 013 262 7656 

 

Physical Address: Sekhukhune District Municipality 

Cnr Chris Wiid and Van Riebeeck Streets 

Bareki Mall 

Groblersdal  

0470 
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